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BY EMAIL 

June 4, 2024 

David Stevens 
Aird & Berlis LLP 
Brookfield Place, 181 Bay Street, Suite 1800 
Toronto, ON  M5J 2T9 

Dear Mr. Stevens:  

Re: Enbridge Gas Inc. – Motion to Review and Vary the December 21, 2023 
Decision and Order in EB-2022-0200 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2024-0078 

The Ontario Energy Board (OEB) acknowledges receipt of your Fresh as Amended 
Notice of Motion to review and vary portions of the December 21, 2023 Decision and 
Order in the EB-2022-0200 proceeding.  

In your cover letter of May 29, 2024, you asked that the OEB resume processing the 
motion, which had been held in abeyance (at Enbridge Gas’s request) since February 
12, 2024. 

This will confirm that the motion is no longer in abeyance and the OEB will resume 
processing it. In its April 26, 2024 letter, the OEB required Enbridge Gas to file any 
submissions related to the abeyance period no later than June 18, 2024. This 
requirement has been met by Enbridge Gas’s filing of the Fresh as Amended Notice of 
Motion.   

In addition, the stay of the EB-2022-0200 Decision and Order as it pertains to the 
Customer Revenue Horizon Issue continues indefinitely. The stay was initially ordered 
on February 12, 2024 and had been extended to June 28, 2024. As you noted in your 
letter, Bill 165 has now received Royal Assent. Although the new provision enabling 
regulations that would make the Customer Revenue Horizon Issue moot has not yet 
been proclaimed into force, the government has indicated an intention to make 
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regulations setting the revenue horizon for small volume customers. The OEB will 
monitor developments in this regard.  

Yours truly, 

Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 

c:  All Parties in EB-2022-0200 
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